

Lisa Mannall Regional Schools Commissioner for the South West 2 Rivergate Bristol BS1 6EH

Diane Blackie Headteacher Tregony Community Primary School Back Lane, Tregony, Truro Cornwall TR2 5RP

28 January 2019

Dear Diane,

I hope you had a restful Christmas break and that the Spring term is off to a good start.

My team and I have been looking back at the successes of the Autumn term and I wanted to write to say how pleased I am that Tregony Community Primary School was judged to be Good in all areas by Ofsted, following your Autumn inspection.

I was pleased to see from the inspection report how effectively you and your staff, with support from The Roseland Multi Academy Trust, have created a 'positive culture for learning' – clearly felt by teachers, pupils and parents alike. I was pleased to read that pupils are making strong progress as a result of the training and support you have put in place to improve teaching, learning and assessment, as well as the work that has gone into raising teachers' aspirations through work on the curriculum. The report also recognised the effective challenge and support provided by your trustees and their clear understanding of the school's priorities. You must be very proud to see your hard work and commitment reflected in inspectors' comments.

Please accept my congratulations. If there is any help or guidance that I can provide at any point, please do not hesitate to get in touch with me, via the email address below, or with my Delivery Team Leader for Cornwall, Giles de Rivaz (giles.derivaz@education.gov.uk).

I am copying this letter to Chris Challis and Paul Grayston, CEO and Chair respectively of The Roseland Multi Academy Trust.

Yours sincerely,

Lisa Mannall

Regional Schools Commissioner for the South West

Email: RSC.SW@education.gov.uk

Twitter: @RSC SW

eyyoneW